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MARCH 18, 1961

MR. JERRY HOLLEMAN
ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF LABOR
OFFICE OF THE Ass ISTANT SECRETARY
WASHINGTON 25, D.C.

DEAR SECRETARY HOLLEMANt

|T WAS A GREAT PLEASURE AND HONOR TO HEAR FROM YOU
AGAIN. 1 AM SORRY TO HAVE MISSED YOU IN WASHINGTON, BUT |
HOPE TO HAVE THE PLEASURE AND HONOR OF SEEING YOU AGAIN.

GIVE MY REGARDS TO OUR GOOD FRIEND, MR. GEORGE WEAVER,
WHO WAS WITH ME ON THE ASSIGNMENT TO TRINIDAD. HE CERTAINLY
t S A VERY WONDERFUL GENTLEMAN. | WISH THAT YOU WOULD CALL
HIM OVER THE TELEPHONE AND THANK HIM FOR ME FOR ALL OF THE
FINE ASSISTANCE AND GUIDANCE THAT HE GAVE ME IN A FIELD
THAT WAS COMPLETELY NEW TO ME.

AFTER | GOT MY LETTER FROM OUR GOOD FRIEND, MR. SCHMIDT,
CONCERNING THE COMMUTERS PROBLEMS, | HOPE THAT WE WILL BE
ABLE TO DO SOMETHING ON THIS PROBLEM.

EVERYTHING POINTS OUT TO THE FACT THAT WE WILL GET A
LATIN AMERICAN JUDGE. | HOPE THAT EVERYTHING WILL COMe OUT
VICTORIOUS FOR US FOR WE REALLY NEED THIS HELP AND PUSH TO
KEEP OUR PEOPLE CONTENTED AND SAFELY IN THE DEMOCRATIC FOLD.

GIVE MY REGARDS TO YOUR STAFF. PLEASE CALL MR. GEORGE
WEAVER FOR ME.

RESPECTFULLY YOURS,

HECTOR P. GARCIA, M.D.

cc: MR. GEORGE WEAVER
UNDER SECRBTARY OF LABOR
DEPARTMENT OF LABOR
WASHINGTON 25, D.C.


